CITY OF THROCKMORTON
MEETING MINUTES
July 14th, 2020

Mayor Will Carroll called the city council meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. with council members Ricky
Escalon, Susie Oliver and Judy Jackson present. Also present was Angie Scarlett-City Secretary.
Invocation was given by Mayor Carroll,

Council Members approved the minutes from the June 9th, 2020 regular Meeting.

Motion to approve the minutes was made by Susie Oliver
Second by Judy Jackson

All Council Members in favor. Motion carried 3 -0

Citizens Participation: Mayor Carroll opened discussion on the portion of property located at the sand
volley ball court by the pool. It was surveyed and now these citizens wish to purchase this portion of
property from the city. This will be discussed and voted on at the next meeting in August.

Mayor Carroll continued with information on streets being patched, and the on going leak behind the
Assembly of God having to be repaired because of the age of the lines.

Council member Judy Jackson reported that Cathey Lee would be interested in serving on the council as
place 4. Mayor Carroll stated that we will have this placed on the agenda for next meeting in August
to discuss and vote on.

Council member Ricky Escalon asked how the progress was going with Tony Navarro’s cleanup behind
his house. Mayor Carroll said that Tony has received notices from the Code Enforcement and has
stayed in touch with City Hall on this progress. The Mayor added that Tony is putting an effort to get
it cleaned up and has been given an extension to do so. As long as citizens are trying to clean up after
given notice from the Code Enforcement team, we will definitely work with them.

Mayor Carroll discussed the Convenience Station and how it’s a never-ending chore and high expense
for the roll-offs. The large brush piles need to be burned but citizens are constantly putting the wrong
things in the pile and only brush can be bumed according to the TCEQ. Extra roll-offs have been
ordered to try and get some of the other piles cleaned up.

Bills, Budget, and financial report was given by Mayor Carroll with no action necessary.

Motion to pay the bills was made by: Susie Oliver
Second by Judy Jackson

Motion carried 3-0

Susie Oliver made the motion to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0

Angie Scaflett, City Secretary Will Carroll, Mayor
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